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Chappell Hill Garden Club Board


December 20, 2021


The Chappell Hill Garden Club Board meeting opened at 2:52.  Present were 
Carol Madeley, Dale Ramey, Karen Kubeczka, Shirley Rigamonti, Lynda 
Harrison, Bennie Yates, Debi Faver and Loyce Jardell.


Quorum was established.


Bennie moved that the November 29, 2021 minutes be approved.  Shirley 
seconded the motion, which passed.


Dale Ramey thanked Loyce for the successful cocktail party after the pre-
tour and presented her with an appreciation gift card.


Dale Ramey announced that 2022 will be her last year as president.  She 
would like to remain a member and be the chairman of fundraising.  Debi 
Faver will help Dale Ramey with sponsorship in 2022.


Garden Tour  Cynthia Clayton’s Gold Heart Ranch will be on the garden 
tour Saturday, May 7.  Texas Star Winery will serve wine during the tour at 
Gold Heart Ranch.  Citizens on Patrol will be needed to direct traffic there.


Home Tour  Dale Ramey reported that in the future, members must hand 
out fliers advertising the tour.  Bennie will organize a committee in charge of 
fliers.


Dale Ramey set a goal of an Oct. 1 deadline for submitting the brochure for 
printing.


Dale Ramey thanked Dale Dugas for making nametags for homeowners and 
their families and sponsors donating over $500.  


Stackable Flower Pot Contest  The contest was well-received and raised 
$1,000.  There was discussion about what the contest should be in 2022.  
Bennie reported that Twyla has agreed to chair the committee in 2022.  
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Scrapbook  Mandy Forbes will create the home tour scrapbook for 
homeowners.  Karen and Debra Salcedo took pictures of the home tour and 
have sent them to Mandy.  


Programs  Shirley discussed possible changes to the schedule of 2022 
programs she presented at the November 29 board meeting.  


Dale Ramey asked that Mike Shoup of Antique Rose Emporium speak in 
February when roses should be pruned.  Trees of Central Texas would be 
moved to March.  Shirley and Jodi Rodriguez will meet with Trees of 
Central Texas to confirm details.


Shirley will ask Cindy Blount or Margie Ogrodowicz to host to the plant 
swap in May.


In September, Shirley is considering a speaker on attractive ornamental 
drought resistant plants.


Shirley is working on a field trip to John Fairy Gardens in June.  The cost is 
$15 per person.


In January, Washington County EMS will present the program.


New Projects  Dale Ramey will ask Jenn Mcloughlin and Bob Markos to 
chair a committee to  maintain the beds at Chappell Hill United Methodist 
Church.  


Community Events  Dale Ramey encouraged everyone to submit their 
comments to  TxDOT about the intersection of 290 and Chappell Hill by 
Dec. 22.


Bennie moved to adjourn; Karen seconded, and the meeting adjourned at 
3:32 pm.


Respectfully submitted, 


Carol Madeley

Secretary 


